GRAHAM LAKE IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

3567 East Road, Denman Island, BC V0R 1T0

Phone 250 335 1015   Fax 250 335 1665

Email: SimonPalmer3720@gmail.com

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on April 6 2011 at the United Church Hall, Denman Island.

Present:
Mike Comeau

Chairman



Audrey Egan

Trustee



Julie Geremia

Trustee



Simon Palmer

Manager, Secretary, Treasurer



22 members of the Improvement District

The Meeting was called to order at 7.30 pm

1. Minutes of the April 2010 AGM were taken as read and approved

Moved

Jane Kerr

Seconded

Colleen Forest

2. Finance Report was presented by the Chairman. 

It was noted that the general financial health of the Improvement District was good with $60,312 in the Reserve Fund and a small surplus after operations at the end of the year.

In response to a question concerning amounts transferred to the Reserve Fund, the auditor has advised that the Provision for Renewal Reserve amount of $28,996 comprises the Transfer to Reserve of $25,956 plus prior year’s surplus. The difference of $76 is a prior year’s discrepancy carried forward.



Motion to approve the Auditor’s Report



Moved

Larry Gollner



Seconded

Chris Page

3. Chairman’s Report was read by Mike Comeau.

 “Again the 2010 year has been very quiet as very little happened. All planned upgrades are complete except for the monitor of the UV’s which is still in the works, and some additional water testing (to see what variations occur within our system)

 The negotiations with the Regional district are still on going.  Simon “our volunteer manager” will be speaking about the status of these talks later. 

 As I am stepping down I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those volunteers who have made it possible to finally have the boil water notice removed – something Audrey and I faced when we got appointed as trustees some 6 years ago. Also I would like to especially thank Simon for his assistance by taking over some of the responsibilities that I had been doing.  I will still be around to offer any technical assistance needed for the near future anyway … Thank you

 The future for GLID is good but not without challenges – some known - like an aging pipeline and others like changes in testing procedures some which could be quite costly and requirement for water meters to be installed (to make leak detection possible).  Financially GLID is in excellent financial shape with the pipe line reserve fund more than half way to goal. With the revenue expected from the processing of water for the Parnell group it is feasible that there could be a drop in tolls for 2012 …… this will be up to the trustees to decide ….. GLID is a non profit so any money collected goes to GLID..

 Thank you from all the trustees.”



The Chairman’s report was accepted.



Moved

Anne Page



Seconded

Brian Goldring

4.  Manager’s Report was read by Simon Palmer


“An agreement in principle is in place between CVRD, responsible for Denman Island Water Local Service Area (DIWLSA) aka the Parnell system, for GLID to supply the 23 properties with treated water. Agreed to in principle is the rate of  $0.84 per cubic meter basic charge, plus $0.20 per cubic meter contribution to GLID’s reserve fund plus a one-time hook-up fee of $2,000 per household.

Agreed in principle because final approval would require the majority approval of GLID members at a special meeting to consider this arrangement.

If, once it happens, it is potentially a good deal for all involved, providing neighbours with a source of good water and making use of the 4,000 gallons per day currently being allowed to flow into the Lambert Channel to flush our GLID pipeline.

However, as with most projects, there is a glitch. In layman’s terms, the residual chlorine in water at the end of our system is too low to make it potable for our Parnell neighbours, therefore it requires re-chlorination. However water cannot be re-chlorinated without producing Trihalomehtanes or THMs, which at a certain level are harmful. And this is the level reached in the latest tests by CVRD’s consulting engineers, actually 757 micrograms per liter against an allowable level of just 100.

So CVRD has gone back to the drawing board and as of yesterday had no alternatives to propose.

But be assured, whatever they are, if and when they are proposed, there will be no cost to GLID members, nor deterioration in the quality or volume of the present service and final approval, as stated above, will be by you the members.”
5. Mike Comeau announced his resignation as Chairman but willingness to remain

available to help as Technical Director Emeritus
  Simon Palmer said a few words of appreciation and members present applauded Mike Comeau for his dedication to the District and key role in delivering reliably potable water to members.

6. Audrey Egan was elected Chairman for a two-year term by acclamation.

    Julie Geremia was elected Trustee for a further three-year term by acclamation.

    Chris Page was elected Trustee for a three-year term by acclamation.

   Audrey Egan introduced Rob Manering, technician responsible for the maintenance & operation of the pumphouse, to those members who were unaware of his key role. She also described for members the many testing procedures that ensure water quality is checked regularly.

7. Current auditor, Lloyd Neufeld, was re-appointed for 2011



Moved

Jane Kerr



Seconded

Ella Goldring

8. A presentation was made to Mike Comeau, on behalf of members, in recognition of his services to the District.

9. A motion to adjourn was made at approximately 8.20pm

                 Moved

Chris Page



Seconded

Anne Page

_____________________

Simon Palmer - Secretary

